## TOWN OF SCHERERVILLE REGULAR PARK BOARD MEETING

The Regular Park Board Meeting of the Town of Schererville, Indiana, was called to order by President Brad Bassick, at 6:10 p.m. in the Schererville Town Hall, 10 East Joliet Street, Schererville, Indiana.

The Pledge of Allegiance

Attendance was taken with the following Board Members present: Brady Bassick, Ed Repay, Joe Skvarek Nicole Kelly, and Jen Wilson. Staff members present: Superintendent John Novacich, Assistant Superintendent Irene Mireles, Facilities Supervisor Karley Morris, Attorney Lauren Konagel, Councilwoman Robin Arvanitis and Recording Secretary Kristen Bohling.

THEREUPON, Approval of minutes for May 1, 2024

Ms. Kelly made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 1, 2024 meeting, seconded by Mr. Skvarek. All in favor (5-0).

THEREUPON, Correspondence

Mr. Novacich said he received a letter from Marathon Pipeline in regards to the pipeline easement on Teibel Nature Preserve. Marathon wants to do an assessment of right-of-way vegetation.

THEREUPON, Reports

ITEM A. Staff

Ms. Morris discussed the revenue brought in from the Girls Softball Region Rumble tournament.

Ms. Mireles spoke about Fest and how the event went overall.

Ms. Bohling informed the Board that the Safety Village has cancelled their annual car show in August. She also reviewed a breakdown of revenue from the Festival from vendor sign-ups.

THEREUPON, Old Business

ITEM A. Any other from the Park Board NONE

THEREUPON, New Business

ITEM A. Any other from the Park Board NONE

THEREUPON, Business from the floor

Councilwoman Robin Arvanitis informed the Board she received an email from a resident that lives in Tara subdivision that said there is a gap between the rubber surfacing and the sidewalk. Mr. Novacich requested that she send him the email. He said there is a list of improvements and repairs for playgrounds and Tara Park is one of them.

Mr. Novacich said he will be looking at 2025 projects with Town Manager Jim and Director of Operations Andy Hansen. He said he would like to have a study session to look at options for updating playgrounds at some of the parks.

Mr. Novacich thanked the Board for helping with the parade at the festival.

After some discussion the Board decided to have the next meeting on July 2, on 5:30pm.

Ms. Kelly made a motion to change the regularly Park Board meeting to July 2, at 5:30pm, seconded by Mr. Repay. All in favor (5-0)

Ms. Kelly made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Repay. All in favor (5-0).

Next Park Board meeting is on July 2, 2024 at 5:30pm.

NICOLE KELLY
PARK BOARD SECRETARY

TRUE COPY